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Dear parents and members of our school community,   
 

It has been fantastic to see the whole school settle into a positive 
routine of school life throughout the past 4 weeks. It is evident 
that our teachers are providing quality learning experiences for all 
students and that student engagement in learning has been         
excellent. 

We have welcomed over 200 new students into Year 7 in 2021.         
It was a pleasure to meet many Year 7 parents at the Welcome 
BBQ. It can be a challenging time starting at a new school and we 
encourage Year 7 students and parents to use the range of      
supports we have to assist in this transition. 

Last Friday we were fortunate to have a beautiful day for our       
annual swimming carnival. Students should be extremely proud 
of both their participation throughout the day, some                     
extraordinary individual performances and their enthusiasm        
towards the performance of their peers and house. 

Congratulations to our student leadership team and the entire 
student body who combined the fun of Valentine's Day with         
raising $800 for Heart Kids. A worthy cause and a perfect example 
of an inclusive tradition that is a part of the Orange High School 
family. 

 

AECG Meeting 

The first Aboriginal Education Consultative Group (AECG)          
meeting for 2021 will be held on Wednesday 3rd March at 4.00pm. 
It will be held at the “My Place” room at Glenroi Heights Public 
School. 
 

Astley Cup - Celebrating 100 Years in 2022 

In the early 1900’s, a Dubbo businessman recognised the need to 
encourage the collaboration of regional High Schools. The idea 
became a reality in 1923 when Bathurst, Dubbo and Orange High 
Schools played against each other in a triangular sporting             
competition in the first Astley Cup competition. Who would have 
imagined that we would be celebrating a hundred years of this 
competition between the three schools?  

The Astley Cup 100 Years Celebration steering committee is     
looking for interested people to be part of a working group to 
help organise the celebrations.  If you have a passion to make  this 
event a great celebration please offer your expertise to the            
energetic steering committee.  For further information please 
contact Lynne Middleton middo53@hotmail.com. 
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School Photo Catch Up Day 
MSP are returning to OHS on Friday 26th February, period 5 for 
those who missed the school photos on Friday. 
 
 
I would like to re-emphasis the importance we place on our            
non-negotiables, school values and motto. 
 

Our Non-Negotiables  

In 2021 we continue to have five areas across the school that are 
not negotiable for change. These are;  

• Every student, teacher and leader improves every year  

• Every student is known, valued and care for  

• Every student is engaged and challenged to continue to learn 

 • Strong literacy and numeracy development  

• All young people are prepared for the future  

 

Orange High School Values 

Be a Learner 
Be Respectful 
Be safe 

Quod Potero Sedulo - Whatever I can do, I will do to the best of 
my ability. 

 

Have a great fortnight. 

 

Andrew Jones 

Principal (relieving) 



SWIMMING CARNIVAL 



 SWIMMING CARNIVAL 



YEAR 9 PHOTOGRAPHY AND DIGITAL MEDIA 

Year 9 photography classes have been busy learning to use the canon EOS 1500D cameras. 
They are learning the parts of the camera and how to focus the lens, and how the aperture, 

shutter speed and ISO changes the light let in.  

Written by Sanjita Sood, Leah Haydon and Dakota Duffy. 



MATHEMATICS NEWS 

Hope everyone is as excited as me for an awesome and happening 2021. 

We’re lucky to welcome two new staff members into our highly functioning Mathematics 
Faculty, Ms Holly Triggs and Mrs Catherine Marshall. Mr Ben McAlpine continues to contribute 

to Mathematics teaching again this year.  

We start this year with our focus on critical thinking and collaboration in Mathematics.           
Mrs Beeby organised The Inquisitive Minds for Year Seven in Term One. Students would        

engage with hands on maths activities and brain teasers which encourage them to approach 
problems strategically in class. Moreover, skills like cooperative learning, checking the          

answers and rethinking our assumptions is highly sought after in today’s world of technology. 
I hope our Year Seven enjoys this wonderful opportunity and participate well.   

The running schedule for The Inquisitive Minds on Wednesday 24/2/21 is: 

Period 1 and 2 - 7MA5(Marshall), 7MA6(Triggs) and 7MA7(Stevenson) 
Period 3 and 4 -  7MA3(McAlpine), 7MA4(Marshall) 

Period 5 and 6 -  7MA1(Triggs), 7MA2(Harrison) 

It’s a compulsory activity and students are NOT to go to normal classes in their scheduled 
time. They are to meet their teacher in the PAC for a quick roll call and then straight into the 
activities. It is excellent fun for our students, with students walking away thoroughly loving 

their maths time and reaping the chocolate rewards. 

Technology is an omnipresent and evolving aspect of education. The BYOD program for all 
junior years ensure that students are up to date and ready with their devices to engage in the 

twenty-first Century learning. All students should have an updated device to facilitate         
their learning. 

Mrs Johnston, Head Teacher Mathematics, has requested all students to be prepared for their 
learning every day. Students need calculators, books and pens to class to support their            

learning. Please encourage your children to check their equipment before school. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Monica Sood, 

Mathematics Faculty, 



JAPANESE 
"Minasan ohayou gozaimasu!!                      

This means Good Morning Everyone.          

Our Year 8 students have been doing really 
well in using greetings and introducing 
themselves in Japanese.  This year we            

welcomed Junko sensei to assist in OHS     
languages classrooms.  We have Mr Irvine 

teaching one class of German and               
Mrs Prusiak, Miss Hope and Yamada senseis 

to teach Year 8 Japanese.  Junko and          
Yamada senseis are holding some 
of hiragana characters, which all 

the Japanese students are learning to read 
and write throughout the year.   

We will keep you posted with their progress 
as they are to learn 46 characters.   

Good luck - ganbari mashou."  



 YEAR 7 HISTORY 

INQUISITIVE MINDS 

Ms Harris' 7-7 History class have enjoyed learning about chronology and AD/BC by creating a 
paper chain timeline. Students had to cut out strips of paper with different years on them 

and place them in the correct order before we made a long chain out of everyone's timeline.  

 

 

Get Excited Year 7!!! 
Inquisitive Minds is coming to OHS!!! 

 
Wednesday 24/2/21 (is going to be an amazing day Year 7!                   

Inquisitive Minds is coming to OHS and you will be attending their presentation with your 
Mathematics teacher during these times: 

 
Periods 1 and 2 - 7MA7 (Ms Stevenson), 7MA6 (Ms Triggs), 7MA5 (Ms Marshall); 

Periods 3 and 4 - 7MA4 (Ms Marshall), 7MA3 (Ms Marshall / Mr McAlpine); 
Periods 5 and 6 - 7MA2 (Mr Harrison), 7MA1 (Ms Triggs). 

Please bring yourself and your bag at the start of your session to the PAC.                               
Your Maths teacher will mark the roll and you will be set to have lots of fun!                               

Do NOT go to your normal scheduled lessons in your session time. 
 

Did we mention that it's going be AWESOME!!! 



RANDOM ACTS OF KINDNESS 

PAIGE LOWE 

We are upholding this annual tradition of celebrating kindness because we know everyone 
can use more kindness in their lives. Even the smallest act of kindness can change a life.         

In 2021, we encourage everyone to Explore the Good and Make Kindness the Norm. 

Pictured are Callan, Thomas, Ethan, Eric, Darcy, James, and Sam (missing Anja) who each      
received a Kindness Award at assembly this week. 

Congratulations to Year 10 OHS student Paige 
Lowe, who has been selected in the GIANTS 
Academy U17s Team for Round 1 of the AFL 
Intra State Championships Vs the Sydney 

Swans!  

Paige represented the GIANTS last weekend! 
CONGRATULATIONS!!  



INEKE KEED 

ELLEN DOLBEL 

Congratulations to Ellen Dolbel who has been 
selected to represent NSW in the 2021 U15 

Girls NSW Blues Field Hockey Team!                  
Ellen will represent hockey NSW in April as a 

goalkeeper!  

Ellen is also representing WSSA in the NSW 
CHS Open Girls Cricket Championships this 

week!  

What an all rounder Ellen is!! 

 CONGRATULATIONS!!  

Congratulations to Ineke Keed who has        
recently competed in the NSWCHS Softball 
Championships where she has been named 
MVP for the Western Region Team and also 

been selected to represent NSW CHS in their 
2021 softball side. 

 Ineke will represent NSW CHS in March! 

CONGRATULATIONS!!  



 
 



If 2020 has shown us anything, it's the importance of supporting one another.                         
The NRL State of Mind Program aims to provide young people with the skills and confidence 

to provide support to a person experiencing mental health problems, and to help them to  
access appropriate support if needed.  

Friday 5th March from 9.30am to 11am. 

If you are interested in the State of Mind Program please see Mr Callaway in the                  
PDHPE staffroom. 



Head on down to Robertson Park  on Friday 
afternoon to listen to some live local music. 

  
The Blindly Led Youth band is an Orange 

High Band. 
   

It is a great opportunity for our local Youth 
bands. 




